
 
 
         May 2025 
Dear Pastor and friends, 
 

Teen Baptism 

Milena requested to be baptized - and by her 
own choice he desired that David, who has 
reignited the youth group of the church, 
would baptize her. This is so exciting. 
 
David was baptized in the fall of 2023 and 
not yet two years later he is impacting others 
for Christ. I love it! This is the power of 
discipleship. 

Preaching in Ireland 

It was my pleasure to preach in Tralee, Ireland where Josh Stewart is planting this church. He 
asked me to speak at their missions conference this year and it was my pleasure. They are 
doing an extremely good work in this challenging setting.  

Church planting initiative 

In July I will be visiting 10 of the 11 church 
planters we fund as they launch their churches. 
The youth pastor, David, will also be 
accompanying me. 
Isaac Amekil reports: Last Saturday I visited  
one of our members -  he welcomed the 
villagers so we shared the word of the Jesus 
Christ. We believe that God will move hearts 
in this village. 
 
So far this year this initiative has seen 291 people accept Christ as their Savior and 101 follow 
in believer’s baptism. This is why we invest in church planting. 
 
Thank you for partnering – together we are investing in eternity… 
 
Yours, in His service, 
 

 
Keith and Debbie Gandy 


